









# Chalet Peyton

Chris Lloyd,, Editor

April, 2011

# <u>In Our</u> Thoughts

Mrs. Ruth Blair

Mrs. Barbara Brown

Mr. Vibert Gooden

Mrs. Betty Barron

Mr. & Mrs Wyatt
Ms. Winfrey

(Happy Birthday)

Mr. Lucius French

Mr. & Mrs. Burch

Hairston Family

**Boyd Family** 

### Message from President William Kennebrew

I hope you are enjoying the spring weather that we have had from time to time. Please pay attention to the weather announcements and take the necessary precautions during the stormy weather.

Last week I attended the realignment meeting regarding balancing out the workloads in each zone throughout the city. Currently, Zone four has 11 beats, but will increase to 14 beats according to Chief George Turner. He stated that this change will result in more police presence within our community. I believe that we finally have a Police Chief who has a genuine concern for our community and the safety of its citizens. The Chief meets with citizens, no matter how large or small the crowd. I think that this is a good indication of his commitment to safety of the citizens of the City of Atlanta.

Please join me and our Public Safety Committee, chaired by Mr. Jerry Martin, in welcoming the opportunity to work closely with our Zone 4 Commander, Major Rodney Bryant to ensure that we have one of the safest communities in the city.

Next meeting: Monday, April 11, 2011 at 7 p.m.

OLDER ALANTANS MONTH kick-off celebration
Senior Fair - May 2, 2011; 11 am - 3 pm at Atlanta City Hall.

#### Condolences

Chris Lloyd (brother-in-law)

Rita Gibson (brother)

Jacqueline Roberson (sister)



Major Rodney Bryant Commander 404-756-1903

### Councilman C T Martin

Your Adamsville Recreation Center is available for you! The Center offers a variety of opportunities for usage. There are exercise classes, dance classes, a computer lab, an Olympic sized swimming pool (used for regional swim meets), a gym, meeting space for community groups, facilities for small and large affairs. Visit the Center! Join the Advocates for Adamsville Recreation Center! Become an active member and take advantage of all that is offered.

It is not too late to submit your ideas for inclusion in the proposed Transportation Implementation Act (formerly called HB277). Our City streets need to be paved. Our bridges must be repaired. The city of Atlanta is an integral part of any regional transportation proposal. But unless you speak up, Atlanta's needs will be ignored.

All major roads in the area pass through or around Atlanta, therefore it is imperative that our city should be a recipient of additional transportation funds that will be generated from the proposed penny tax increase. We already pay an additional penny for MARTA and will have to pay another penny for the transportation plan. Under the current proposal, we will get almost nothing for the additional tax while other regional entities (except MARTA) benefit greatly from our increased financial contribution. Is that because we are Atlanta? Initially Atlanta was not even included as a member of the panel that will decide how that tax will be spent. Mayor Reed is now a member of that panel but he has only one vote. It is important that you forward your ideas for transportation needs and comments to the Mayor and your state legislators: Senator Horacena Tate - 404.577.5609; Representative Sheila Jones 404.656.0323; Representative Roger Bruce - 404.656.0314 and Governor Nathan Deal - 404.656.1776.

Please continue to contact my office at 404-330-6055 or email me at CMartin@atlantaga.gov.

Want to see something in the newsletter? Email your information to me at cblloyd@bellsouth.net





In Fulton County! \*\*\*

TUTORS are needed, during school hours, for fourth (4th) grade students at Peyton Forest Elementary School!

Please contact Mrs. Bridges at Peyton Forest to lend a hand!

<u>FYI:</u> Plastic bags containing yard trimmings will not be collected. Yard trimmings may only be set out in paper yard trimming collection bags not exceeding 25 lbs. or a container clearly labeled "yard trimmings". Yard trimmings include plant material such as leaves, grass clippings, branches not to exceed 4 ft in length and 6 inches in diameter, Christmas trees, flowers, roots, wood waste and other material commonly thrown away in the course of maintaining yards and gardens.

Please call the Department of Public Works Customer Service Center at (404) 330-6333 or submit an email request to: publicworks@atlantaga.gov.



#### PROJECT ADOFO

(Georgia Black Men's Health Project)

## **Town Hall Meeting**

David Malebranche, MD, MPH presents findings from a groundbreaking study on factors influencing the health of Black men in Georgia. Topics will include: mental health, race/racism, religion/spirituality, incarceration, condom use/HIV, employment. WHEN: Tuesday, April 19, 2011; TIME: 6:30 pm - 8:00 pm; WHERE: Emory School of Medicine, Faculty Office Bldg., 49 Jesse Hill Jr. Dr. (corner of Armstrong), room 101 (across from Grady Hospital) free parking. Contact Brandi at 404-778-1674 or bnpark@emory.edu for additional information.

# COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT PLAN (CDP)/ Community meetings (round 3) Implementation Mt. Carmel Baptist Church; 2755 Campbellton Rd. 6:30 pm to 8:30 pm (for NPU's H, I, P, Q, R)

Councilmember Carla Smith will hold her annual e-waste recycling event at Turner Field on Earth Day, Saturday, April 23 from 9 am to 1 pm. Almost all electronic waste will be accepted. So will latex paint. Items not accepted: household appliances, consoles, projection televisions, vacuum cleaners and non-electronic equipment. **Waste will be accepted from residents only, so you must bring proof of residency**. For more information, call 404-330-6039 or on the web at Livethrive.org.

#### Plumbing / Bill Pay Assistance

Atlanta has a program to help low-income residents with plumbing repairs and bill payment assistance. The Care & Conserve Program has been in existence since 1995 and has helped more than 5,000 people. Care & Conserve is administered for the City by Southeast Energy Assistance, a non-profit utility assistance program. You can find out more about Care & Conserve, including how to donate by calling Southeast Energy Assistance at 404-885-1877.

# Chalet Peyton Woods Community Association (CPWCA) 2010 Membership Application

Name		nel 1 x aktan etka er dendê hetkî i.
Address		Atlanta, GA 30311
Home Phone:	Cell or Work Phone	ALL CONTRACTOR OF STREET AND STREET AND STREET
Email		
	for the 2011 membership year. M	
I want to become a member of the CPWCA. My \$20 check is attached for the 2011 membership year.		
I am enclosing an additi	ional amount of \$ for supp	ort of the CPWCA.
Your information will not be shared with anyone. It will only be used to communicate important Chalet Peyton Woods		
Community Association	information.	selection of
Make	checks payable to: Chalet	Peyton Woods Community Association

mail to: P.O. Box 42250; Atlanta, Ga. 30311